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DLC REPORT 2025 
District 122P (Pakistan) 

 

Dear Council Members, 

In accordance with the Protocols, Rules and Regulations of Toastmasters International, the District 

Leadership Committee (DLC) carries out the nomination and interview process to screen and nominate the 

leadership candidates for the coming year, which in this case is 2025-26. The nomination process began with 

the District Director’s appointment of the DLC Chair. This was followed by enlisting of DLC members by the 

DLC Chair and obtaining the District Director’s consent for the same. The Call for Nominations was issued 

on January 14, 2025 with a submission deadline of 31st January, 2025. In total, 12 eligible nominations were 

received for various leadership positions before the deadline. Out of these, nominations for District Trio and 

Division Directors were vetted, interviewed as per Protocol 9.0 and processed; those for Area Directors will 

be called by respective incumbents to carry out the election process accordingly. 

Having verified that the candidates meet the qualifications for the office they seek as specified in Article VI of 

the District Administrative Bylaws, we are pleased to submit the nominations for program year 2025-26 as 

follows: 

District Director(s) Syed Azam Ali 

Program Quality Director(s) Ali Amjad 

Club Growth Director(s) Augustine Gulzar, Imran Rana, Abrar Wani 

Division A Director(s) Irfan Farooqi 

Division B Director(s) Asma Naz 

Division C Director(s) Humayoun Kiyani 

The candidates not nominated were also deemed eligible and can run from the floor. Their list is not being 

published, per protocol 9.0 and has been shared separately with the District Director. 

The District Leadership Committee (DLC) is composed of the following members: 

Masood Said    Talha bin Hamid  Jahanzeb Amin 

Samina Ikram    Majid Akhtar   Gul e Zehra 

 

After interviewing all candidates, DLC deliberated and voted on which candidates to nominate for office. I 

would like to thank these distinguished individuals who served as DLC members in an exemplary manner, 

and contributed their passion and wisdom towards the future of our District. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
Atif Irfan Shaikh, 
Chair, District Leadership Committee (DLC) 


